September 20, 1990

Col. Victor Arzoomanian
Executive Director

Armenian Church Endowment Fund
630 Second Avenue

New York, NY 10016-4885

Dear Victor:

Thank you for your letter of September 13, 1990 and any support that
you may give to the Diocesan Stewardship Program in the future will cer-
tainly be appreciated. However, I do not appreciate nor approve of being
misquoted because it injures my creditablility which happens to be very
important to me.

To set the record straight, I have never in public nor private con-
versations stated that the monies received for the Stewardship Program
will be put into the Armenian Church Endowment Fund.

In our conversation you said that all the monies should be placed
with the ACEF and 1 replied, "NHo Way!" The only monies to be invested are
those of Life Stewards and the statement which I did make was that in the
future those monies “"may” be deposited with the ACEF. 1 did also say that
if "Life Stewards"™ prefer they may forward the 31,500 to the ACEF for the
Diocesan Stewardship Program.

Please don't translate vour wishes as my words.

Best regards.

Sincerely, c£;>
(oenge [ e oo

George K. Papelian
Coordinator
Diocesan Stewardship Program

cec: V. Rev. Fr, Khajag Barsamian
Mr. Suren Fesjian
Hon. Judge Vincent Gurahian



